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        MESSAGE FROM THE BATTALION COMMANDER    [image: image4.png]




Once again the rumor mill is flowing at full speed.  Hopefully I can put some of those rumors to rest and provide you with some information that can ease your minds.  This shows how important the FRG is to family members to get accurate information and how important, if possible, it is for you to attend the monthly meetings.  First, as of 9 Feb, the unit is on schedule to return after their one year in country.  I am overall in charge of the Welcome Home Ceremony, so the information I tell you about will be accurate and from the source.  I am also in contact with CPT Bunch and anytime there is information concerning the 450th, he contacts me and anytime you all have questions or concerns, I contact him for clarification and answers.  The Welcome Home Ceremony will take place in Nashville, TN at the Reserve Center on White Bridge Road, the day the Soldiers return.  Regardless if they get here at 10 A.M or 10 P.M., we will honor them immediately that same day.  I expect them to get here in the early afternoon.  The Welcome Home Ceremony will be formal and will appropriately honor your Soldiers for their accomplishments; and allow them to be with you as soon as possible.  The official portion will last approximately 30-45 minutes.  All Soldiers who deployed are invited to attend.  Fillers who came from other units to meet shortages have two options.  First they can depart from Ft. Dix to go directly to their home the same day the 450th departs for Nashville; or they can come with the rest of the unit to Nashville to attend the Welcome Home Ceremony.  450th Soldiers who normally attend drill with the 450th will attend the ceremony, not optional.  Fillers who come to the Welcome Home Ceremony and those members of the 450th who live over 1 hour or 50 miles away from the reserve center will be provided a hotel at government expense (IF THEY ELECTED TO DO SO AND INFORMED THEIR CHAIN OF COMMAND BY THE S: IN ORDER TO GET THE HOTELS CONTRACTED,  Soldiers who fail to coordinate for this benefit will have to pay for their own room if they desire to stay overnight).    What will happen?  Well, first off, as I said the times are flexible right now and won't be firm until they get to Ft. Dix and get flight arrangements.   The Soldiers will fly into Nashville and receive a police escort to the Reserve Center.  Immediately upon their arrival, the Soldiers will get off the busses and be allowed to IMMEDIATELY be with their families.  This will last about 15 minutes then we have to get back to business.  Their equipment will be securied by Soldiers from the HHC who will be there to assist the 450th in getting released as soon as possible.  The Soldierw will form up in a military formation and march into the Reserve Center and the ceremony will begin.  The FRG is working on possibly having a band available for before and after the ceremony to entertain families as they wait for their loved ones, this is not confirmed yet.  Also, they are trying to coordinate to get some professional sport athletes to come and welcome the Soldiers home.  Again the ceremony will be about 30 minutes with a few political and military dignitaries making brief comments and some other formalities; then the Soldiers will be released to once again be with their families.  Some Soldiers will have to secure unit equipment and all Soldiers will have to turn their weapons into the Arms room for security and accountability, so they will not be released until this is accomplished.  Once all military equipment is accounted for and secured, the Soldiers will be released to go and be with their families.  The Soldiers have 60 days before they must return to their next Battle Assembly (formally called Drill).  They can return to the next scheduled Battle Assembly if they desire for pay and retirement points, but are not required.  They must attend the first Battle Assembly after 60 days from REFRAD from Ft. Dix.   I highly encourage you all to attend the reunion briefings that occur at the Feb FRG meeting.  You may think you know it all, but you may learn about some benefits or ways to deal with being reunited after a long and difficult separation.  When will they return?  Again, this is all based on mission requirements and the mission takes priority.  But as of today, 8 Feb 05, they are projected to depart for Ft. Dix on or about 11 March.  Then they will spend approximately 6 days at Ft. Dix conducting necessary demobilization processing and then return to Nashville.  Projected date of the Welcome Home Ceremony will be 19 March, but don't lock this in stone yet.  It IS FLEXIBLE and we won't know the exact date and time until they get to Ft. Dix.  As soon as we get flight information, both out of Afghanistan and into Nashville, we will put that out thru the FRG.  Until we get a flight locked in, which may not happen until a week or a few days before they leave, we won't be able to tell you a 100% arrival date/time.  Even when they depart, delays may result in the arrival date/time changing slightly.  I don't tell you this to dissappoint you, but to help you in being realistic and not expecting a firmly locked arrival date/time too far out.  I don't want to mislead yo and say they will be here at x hour on x date and then it changes 20 times.  All I'm going to do is give you their expected arrival date of 19 Feb, tell you this is subject to change and the very minute we know, get that info out thru the FRG.  On another subject, the FRG needs your help.  Due to personal reasons, several volunteers who have contributed many personal hours in making the FRG operate well and providing you with information have resigned.   These resignations have created a void and the FRG is in dire need of your help.   We need help with publishing and distributing the monthly newsletter and making monthly phone calls to ensure every family member is contacted and provided information and afforded the opportunity to voice concerns.  If you are interested, please contact Vickie Vandiver.  I'd also like to thank all of those family members who have contributed in any way to the FRG, whether in the capacity as an official officer of the FRG or just a volunteer who has helped out when you had the time.  You all are appreciated and NEEDED by the other families to make the FRG function and assist you all to deal with the situations that come up while your Soldiers are deployed.  The FRG is not just a "while deployed" organization.  In order to prevent confusion and lack of information when the unit deploys in the future, it must continue to function on a quarterly basis when the Soldiers redeploy and are at home station.  I ask for your support to keep this a viable FRG when your Soldiers begin attending Battle Assemblies (formally called weekend drills).  I want to also thank all of you family members for your support of the Soldiers of the 450th Military Police Company while they were deployed in support of our great Nation.  Your support makes it possible for the Soldiers to concentrate on their job so they can be safe and accomplish their mission.  

Thank You all, LTC Tim Richards, Cdr, 304th MP Bn
Families of the 450th MP Co,
 

The Homecoming date is getting closer.  To prepare, reunion briefings have been scheduled for friends and families to attend.  Please try to attend one of these briefings as the information will be highly useful when your Soldier returns.  Snacks and beverages will be provided by the FRG at both meetings.

 
The briefings will cover the following topics: understanding your Soldier, adjusting to life w/ your Soldier, TRICARE, talking to your children and information on retreats offered to couples and singles following deployment.  Representatives and a Chaplain will be present to answer questions.

 

Nashville Reunion Briefing
Saturday, February 12, 2005, 10:30 a.m., Auditorium - Nashville Tech (in front of Army Reserve Center)

160 White Bridge Road, Nashville, TN 37209

***Childcare Provided***

Please RSVP to Vicky Vandiver  vickie.vandiver@att.net  If you don't RSVP, you are still welcome.

A general number is needed to plan the briefing and ensure enough refreshments and handouts are available.  If at the last minute you are available to attend or have questions, please contact Vicky Vandiver.

**Immediately following the meeting the FRG will host the monthly FRG meeting to discuss homecoming and final plans.

 

Florida Reunion Briefing
Saturday, February 19, 2005, 1:00 p.m., 1LT David R Wilson Reserve Center, Orlando, FL

***Childcare Provided***

This is a secure building and you will need to arrive on time. If you are late or run into some traffic, call  Beverly on her cell, 352-585-3932. 

Please RSVP to Beverly Smith chaletbeverle@hotmail.com  Questions: Contact Beverly Smith

 

Other FRG Topics of Interest:
 

Homecoming:  The FRG hopes everyone is making plans to attend the homecoming ceremony in Nashville.  There is no official date at this time.  However, an estimated date is March 18th.  When more confirmed dates are received by the Rear Detachment, you will be notified. For any one attending the briefing and wanting to spend the night. I have contacted the Baymont, which is just down the street from the unit.  They have agreed to give any one coming up for the briefing a discount rate of $45.00 a night. This would be for a king size bed or two double beds. Please tell them you will be there for the 450th Military Police Reunion Briefing in order to get the discount. They will also be giving us a discount on our rooms for our home coming. The phone number is (615) 353-0700.

 
Coins: The FRG has ordered coins for the Soldiers.  A coin is an on the spot award for the Soldier's service in Operation Enduring Freedom.  It shows appreciation to the Soldiers for their excellent performance and sacrifice.

Below is what the unit's coin looks like.  These have been purchased by the FRG and will be given to every Soldier that deployed with the 450th MP Company.   Please contact Beverly or myself with questions/concerns.  Hope to see you at one of the briefings.  Vicky Vandiver,  FRG Leader
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DMOB/ DRILL ISSUES

All DEMOB Soldiers will attend the next scheduled drill following the 60-day drill exemption window.   Depending on the dates of REFRAD and the next scheduled drill, this could amount to 90 days in some cases.  I pasted the text from this policy below.   "Per DOD policy (DODI 1215.19) Reserve Component (RC) Soldiers who have served in support of contingency operations for more than three months
during a training/fiscal year shall be exempted from involuntarily performing Annual Training for the remainder of the training year/fiscal year, or a minimum of six months (whichever is greater) and shall be
exempted from involuntarily performing IDT for 60-days after release from active duty."

January 15th FRG Minutes

Vicky Vandiver opened the meeting by expressing the importance of the upcoming reunion briefing and introduced the guest speaker Marty Griffen, Mobilization Deployment Specialist.

Marty told us her background and talked about the reunion briefing that is scheduled for 12 Feb 05.  She encourages all immediate and extended family members to attend.  The briefing will last 2 ½ to 3 ½ hours, depending on audience feedback.

Everyone who attended the meeting voted to provide snacks and drinks for the briefing.  The FRG will use money made from the Jan 15th  bake sale on refreshments and volunteers will provide some too.  Leslie will coordinate.

Kim asked how we could find out when other states will be having the same briefings so we can inform our members located in those states.  Mary will work on getting that information.

SSG Halverson is working to get the information out to the public through the 81ST Public Affairs Office.

Kim gave a financial update.  There is $1,136.77, which includes money from yard sales, bake sales, dog tag sales and $160.00 from the Fosters.

LTC Richards talked about the Homecoming Ceremonies, which will take place at the unit the day our Soldiers are home.  He anticipates they will arrive home early afternoon.  When their busses arrive at the unit, friends and families will have time to greet them in the parking lot and the families will be asked to go inside, then the Soldiers will come in.  There will be several Nashville Government officials invited along with a couple of guest speakers.  The ceremony should last about 30 minutes.  It was asked if any other guests could come, specifically members of the Tennessee Titans, since they make appearances for non-profit organizations.  LTC Richards said that would be fine.  The unit will set up the program and the FRG will be in charge of decorating the inside and outside and providing beverages and snacks.

Kim suggested using unit funds to purchase 450th unit coins for all deployed Soldiers.  The coins will use a design created by the Soldiers.  The estimated cost per coin is $6.00.  The group voted to do this and Kim will gather the rest of the information to get this going.

Liz expressed concerns that we need to save money for Family Day.  The group agreed to reserve the remainder, after coins are purchased, for a Family Day.  Liz asked about awards for volunteers.  Marty explained that awards are given based upon volunteer hours that have been submitted using the volunteer hours tracking sheet and turned into to 81ST RRC.  LTC Richards said he could give out Certificates of Appreciation if needed.





         � COMMANDER’S UPDATE  �





January 2005





I hope everyone had a safe and happy holidays.  It marked a definite turning point for us.  We can see the light at the end of the tunnel.  It is hard to believe that our tour here is about to come to an end.  Our replacements should be arriving within a few weeks.  Earlier this month we received augmentees who will continue working here after we are gone.  We are starting to inventory and pack the items that we do not use regularly.  We have submitted award recommendations and they are currently being reviewed.  It is a busy time around here.  


We have recommended that Soldiers start mailing stuff home soon to be prepared for redeployment.  The fact we have so much to mail home is a reflection of how supportive all the families and friends of the 450th have been.  As I have stated many times before, your support is what made the deployment bearable.  I would once again like to thank all of you for the continued support of all the Soldiers.  To maintain that effort for over a year has been remarkable.  So many other units do not receive the support we have and I am extremely thankful of the work you have done.


We do not have a definite redeployment date.  However; we are still scheduled to be here for a year and it looks like we should be here exactly one year when we leave.  I look forward to seeing several of the families back in Nashville.  I know many Soldiers in the unit will separate at Ft. Dix.  For those families, enjoy your reunion with your Soldier.  Be proud of the job they have done.  It is my recommendation that you not allow any visitors, (to include family members) for the first week or so.  I did this when I went on leave.  I do not think my family or my in-laws were too happy about it, but they understood.  It allowed me the opportunity to have a ball with my wife and son without feeling that I had to play host to visitors.  Just give your Soldier a little breathing room when they get home.  We want to see everyone when we get home.  We just do not want to see everyone all at once.  Most importantly, enjoy your time back together and make the most of it.





Very Respectfully


Jennings W. Bunch, Jr.








FRG Elected Officials


FRG Leader


Vicky Vandiver


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Vickie.vandiver@att.net" ��Vickie.vandiver@att.net�


256-272-0498


Secretary


Valerie Key


� HYPERLINK "mailto:tnspaz@charter.net" ��tnspaz@charter.net�


931-551-8406


Treasurer


Kim Haidys


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kimberly.lynn.haidys@us" ��Kimberly.lynn.haidys@us�.army.mil


931-906-1614


Telephone Tree Coordinator


Position Vacant


Florida Sub Group Coordinator


Beverly Smith


� HYPERLINK "mailto:chaletbeverly@hotmail.com" ��chaletbeverly@hotmail.com�


352-799-8928





Military Mail Addressed To�
First Class Mail Letters/Cards�
Priority Mail�
Parcel Airlift Mail (PAL) 1�
Space Available Mail (SAM) 2�
Parcel Post®�
�
APO/FPO AE ZIPs 090-092�
Dec 11�
Dec 11�
Dec 4�
Nov 27�
Nov 13�
�
APO/FPO AE ZIPs 093�
Dec 6�
Dec 6�
Dec 4�
Nov 27�
Nov 13�
�
APO/FPO AE ZIPs 094-098   �
Dec 11�
Dec 11�
Dec 4�
Nov 27�
Nov 13�
�
APO/FPO AA ZIPs 340�
Dec 11�
Dec 11�
Dec 4�
Nov 27�
Nov 13�
�
APO/FPO AP ZIPs 962-966�
Dec 11�
Dec 11�
Dec 4�
Nov 27�
Nov 13�
�
1 PAL: A special service providing air transportation for parcels on a space-available basis, PAL is available for Parcel Post® not exceeding 30 lbs. in weight or 60 inches in length and girth combined. The applicable PAL fee must be paid in addition to the regular surface rate of postage for each addressed piece sent by PAL service.�2 SAM: Parcels paid at Parcel Post® postage rates are first transported domestically by surface and then to overseas destinations by air on a space-available basis. The maximum weight and size limits are 15 lbs. and 60 inches in length and girth combined 
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724th MP BN�
FRG Leader Maria Ferrell (Ft. Lauderdale, FL)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:maria.farrell@us.army.mil" �maria.farrell@us.army.mil��
813-991-5821�
�
810th MP Co�
FRG Leader Melissa Segreaves (Tampa, FL)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:melissa.segreaves@us.army.mil" �melissa.segreaves@us.army.mil��
407-344-8772�
�
810th MP Co�
FRG Leader Cynthia Cruz (Tampa, FL)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:cynthia.cruz2@us.army.mil" �cynthia.cruz2@us.army.mil��
813-238-1173�
�
320th MP Co�
Ragan Seely


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ragan.seely@us.army.mil" �ragan.seely@us.army.mil��
 �
�
317th MP Co�
Ellis Baldwin


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Ellis.baldwin@se.usar.army.mil" �Ellis.baldwin@se.usar.army.mil��
813-353-3132�
�



Additional Units Contact Information for FL Families








Good To Know Numbers and Websites…


		


Army Emergency Relief      � HYPERLINK "http://www.aerhg.org" ��www.aerhg.org�	703-428-0000


American Red Cross          � HYPERLINK "http://www.redcross.org" ��www.redcross.org�	877-272-7337


Employer Spt/Guard&Reserve  � HYPERLINK "http://www.esgr.org" ��www.esgr.org�	800-336-4590


Internal Revenue Service   � HYPERLINK "http://www.irs.gov" ��www.irs.gov�		800-829-1040


Military Family Info/Health  � HYPERLINK "http://www.hooah4health.com" ��www.hooah4health.com�  No Phone


Tricare		            � HYPERLINK "http://www.tricare.osd.mil" ��www.tricare.osd.mil�	888-999-5195


Veteran’s Administration     � HYPERLINK "http://www.va.gov" ��www.va.gov�	800-827-1000


Army One Source	           � HYPERLINK "http://www.armyonesource.com" ��www.armyonesource.com� 800-464-8107


United Concordia (Dental) � HYPERLINK "http://www.ucci.com" ��www.ucci.com�	 888-622-2256


Family Assistance Center (Ft. Campbell)	866-252-9319


Army Family Team Building www.armyfamilyteambuilding.org


Reserve Affairs	           � HYPERLINK "http://www.defenselink.mil/ra" ��www.defenselink.mil/ra� 


My Pay		           www.mypay.dfas.mil/mypay


---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------


Unofficial websites of Interest


www.military husbands.com		www.reservewives.com


� HYPERLINK "http://www.militarychapel.com" ��www.militarychapel.com�		www.militarykidz.com


� HYPERLINK "http://www.militarywives.com" ��www.militarywives.com�


� HYPERLINK "http://www.armywives.com" ��www.armywives.com�





�





If you are not receiving emails or monthly phone calls contact LTC Richards at � HYPERLINK "mailto:epw304mp@yahoo.com" ��epw304mp@yahoo.com� or Vickie Vandiver at Vickie.vandiver@att.net.





UPCOMING FRG MEETINGS NASHVILLE, TN


Saturday February 12, 2005 


Homecoming Briefing @ 10:30 am*


FRG Meeting will follow afterwards.


*Briefing location- Nashville Tech Auditorium. 





The FRG is still seeking a volunteer for the Telephone Tree coordinator. Please contact Vicky or the unit if you’re interested in volunteering!



































�








450th Military Police  6

